
WELCOME TO YEAR 3



MEET THE TEACHERS 

• Mr Westwell 

• Mrs Price

• Mrs Kelly



THE SCHOOL DAY

• 8:55 am – Door closes for register.

• Mornings – Morning work, Worship, Maths, Spellings, Break, English

• Afternoons – Reading, Foundation subject, Break, Foundation subject



THURSDAY AFTERNOONS

• Week 1 – Half of the class does French with Mrs Tattersall whilst the other half does 

Music with Mr Crane. They then swap over at break time.

• Week 2 – The whole class does art with Mrs Yarker and Mrs Platt all afternoon.



IN OUR CHRISTIAN FAMILY, WE ALL SHINE IN THE LIGHT 
OF JESUS.

• Strong Christian ethos, built upon Christian values.

• Happy memories made in a fun, loving and caring place.

• Inspirational teaching and learning, with high expectations for all.

• Nurturing environment, safe and secure, where all are valued and success is celebrated.

• Everyone working as a team in a school where we are all proud to belong.



OUR SCHOOL RULES ARE:

• Shine in work and play

• Respect ourselves, each other and God.

• Be kind, polite and helpful

• Be fair and truthful 

• Be active in listening and learning



REWARDS

• Team points

• Wow wall

• Academic reward stickers

• Superstar

• Head teacher’s award



WHAT IF RULES AREN’T BEING FOLLOWED?

• Children will be asked to stop and reflect upon their behaviour and how it makes others 

feel.

• If this continues, a member of staff will guide a reflection with the child to                   

help them to understand the impact of their behaviour.



DRINKS AND SNACKS

• Please fill water bottles with water and not juice. 

• Please try to send in healthy snacks (e.g. try to avoid crisps, sweets and chocolate) and 

make sure they are nut free.



HOMEWORK

• Homework is set each Friday to be done by the following Thursday.

• Spellings – List to be learned and an assignment to be completed on Spelling Shed.  

Other spelling strategies can be found on the weekly blog.

• Times tables – Specific times table to be learned each week which should be practised 

on TT Rockstars or using your own strategies.



READING

• Children are encouraged to read every night when possible.

• Please ask questions to your child when reading with them. 

• Reading books should be brought to school every day as each child will have the 

opportunity to read to an adult in school at least once a week.



SWIMMING

• We will start swimming in Summer term (After Easter).

• Everyone will need a swimming cap and towel and a named bag for life to carry 

everything in.

• Boys will need dark coloured swimming shorts or trunks.

• Girls will need full swimming costumes.



PE

• Every child must have full PE kit in school every day. This includes black shorts, blue        

t-shirt and trainers or pumps.

• PE lessons are on Tuesdays and Fridays.

• If your child wears ear rings, please ensure they can take them out                   

themselves. If they can’t please do not put them in on PE days.



END OF DAY ROUTINE

• Please continue to wait on the playground for your child. We really appreciate you waiting 

a little longer whilst your children get used to new routines.

• Children will only be allowed home with adults on their safeguarding list unless school 

has been contacted.

• If your child has had medication, you will need to wait until all children have been 

dismissed to sign the medication form.

• If you would like to speak to me at the end of the day, please also wait until all children 

have been dismissed.



MEDICATION

• If your child receives a new diagnosis during the year (e.g. asthma or allergies), please 

inform school straight away and provide the relevant medication to be kept in school.

• We can not keep one off medication (e.g. calpol) in school, so if this is needed, please 

only send the correct amount for that day (sachets, not bottles).



NEW COMMUNICATION POLICY

• If you need to contact school, please phone the front desk (01257 263454) or email Mrs 

Hodges (bursar@euxton.lancs.sch.uk).

• If it is a message for the class team, it will then be passed on to me, and if it requires a 

follow up conversation, you will receive a phone call.



WEEKLY BLOG

• Euxton Church of England Primary School: Euxton Church of England Primary School 

Homepage (euxtonceprimary.co.uk)

https://www.euxtonceprimary.co.uk/
https://www.euxtonceprimary.co.uk/


THANK YOU
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